
 

The Altar Flowers this weekend 
are in 

loving memory of  
 

Moe & Joan Rammel 

May 14, 2017 

Liturgical Roles 
Mon. May 15  HR       8:00 am   Mass 
Servers:  Carson Sturwold, Jadin Davis 
————————————————————————–————— 
Tues. May 16  HR 8:15 am   Mass 
Servers: Brandon Miller, Cory Sullivan, May Hullinger  
————————————————————————–————— 
Wed. May 17  HR         12:05 pm  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Thurs. May 18  SP 8:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Adult Server 
————————————————————————–————— 
Fri. May 19    HR    8:00 am  Mass  
Servers:  Scott Walden, Dakoda Moore 
———————————————————————————–—— 
Sat. May 20  HR    4:30 pm  Mass 
Servers: Michael Baldwin, Ben Baldwin, Jarod Brotherwood 
Lectors:  Steve Kill, Caleb Westerfield 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Peg Larkin, Lori Brown, Connie Rempfer, Carol Taylor, Lynn 
Westerfield, Deacon Marty, John Westerfield, Caleb Westerfield 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun. May 21  HR    8:00 am  Mass 
Servers: Dakoda Moore, Lexi Rammel, Aiden Jeffries 
Lectors:  HR School, 8th Grade Graduates  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Virgil Bertke, Deacon Marty, Jane Bertke 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  May 21   SP   9:30 am  Mass 
Servers:  Alex Kentner, Chloe ott  
Lector:  Jenny Riethman  
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Virgil Brown, Mary Cogan, Pat Cogan, Norma Etgen 
Ushers:  Kathie Kentner, Tom Naseman, David Oen 
Sacristan:  Kaden Brackman 
————————————————————————–————— 
Sun.  May 21  HR          11:00 am  Mass 
Servers:  Seminarians 
Lectors:   Brother Lorenzo 
Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:   
Phil Kill, Joanna Frankenberg, Sue Luthman, Ron Luthman, 
Margene Craft, Deacon Marty, Chrissy Hensley, Janice Yahl 

Calendar of Events 

Sunday 
8:00 am 

8:30 - 9:15 am 
9:30 am 

11:00 am 

May 14                    Helping Hands Collection                          
Mass at Holy Rosary  
Youth Choir Practice at St. Patrick 
Mass at St. Patrick  
Mass at Holy Rosary  

Monday 
8:00 am 

May 15 
Mass at Holy Rosary 

Tuesday 
8:15 am 

12:00 pm 

May 16                              
Mass at Holy Rosary  
HR Altar Society Meeting - Eagles - RSVP by May 14  
      to Lil Heitkamp @ 419-394-5718 

Wednesday 
10:30 am 
12:05 pm 
2:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

7:00-8:30 pm 

May 17                               
Legion of Mary - Upper Room 
Mass at Holy Rosary 
Communion Service at Otterbein 
Adult Choir 
Biblical Walk Through the Mass - Upper Room 

Thursday 
8:00 am 
2:30 pm 

6:30 - 7:00 pm 
6:45 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

May 18                              
Mass at St. Patrick 
Mass at St. Marys Living Center 
Confessions at St. Patrick 
Rosary at St. Patrick 
Benediction at St. Patrick 
Baptism Prep Class - Pre-registration required by 
        calling the parish office 419-394-5050 

Friday 
8:00 am 

May 19                               
Mass at Holy Rosary 

Saturday 
8:00 am 
4:30 pm 

May 20                        Fr. Ken Schroeder                
Men’s Fellowship - Upper Room 
Mass at Holy Rosary 

Sunday 
8:00 am 
9:30 am 

11:00 am 
Following Mass 

May 21                               
Mass at Holy Rosary - HR 8th Grade Graduation 
Mass at St. Patrick  
Mass & Choir at Holy Rosary   Fr. Alex Witt 1st Mass 
Reception for Fr. Alex Witt - Cafeteria 

Mielke’s Law Office 
Sponsor of the Week 

Steve and 
Kathy  

Frankenberg  
 

419-753-2056 

 

Grief  
Support 

Prayer 

Hotline 
 

Holy Rosary: 
 Julie 305-7937 

 

St. Patrick 
Mary 657-2346 

   

Weekend Mass  
Attendance 
Attendance 

4:30 pm 
 8:00 am 
9:30 am 
11:00 am 

 

305 

152 

211 

638 

1306 

Holy Rosary Adopt-a-Student 

Current Week Donations:  $   1,851.50 
Total Donations Received:  $ 67,528.19 
Parishioner Participation:  169 Families 
 

The monthly Adopt-A-Student collection is to help         
  Holy Rosary School with its operating expenses. 

 

Holy Rosary Altar Society 
 

The next Holy Rosary Altar Society Meeting will be held at St. Marys Eagles on 
Tuesday, May 16, at 12:00pm.  Fr. Barry will be sharing a slide show from his 
recent Pilgrimage to Italy, Switzerland, Austria and Germany.  All ladies of the 
church welcome.  Please RSVP by May 14, to Lil Heitkamp at 419-394-5718. 



FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

Mass Intentions 
 

Mon. 05/15 St. Isidore 
  Acts 14:5-18; Jn 14:21-26 
      8:00 am  HR         Tony Brown 
 

Tues. 05/16 Easter Weekday 
  Acts 14:19-28; Jn 14:27-31a 
      8:15 am  HR George & Pat Neargarder 
 

Wed. 05/17 Easter Weekday 
  Acts 15:1-6; Jn 15:1-8 
    12:05 pm HR         Vivian Koesters 
   
Thurs. 05/18 St. John I 
  Acts 15:7-21; Jn 15:9-11 
      8:00 am SP Members of St. Patrick Parish 
         

Fri. 05/19 Easter Weekday 
  Acts 15:22-31; Jn 15:12-17 
      8:00 am  HR   William & Rosemary Rye 
       

 Sat. 05/20 St. Bernardine of Siena 
  Acts 16:1-10; Jn 15:18-21 
      4:30 pm HR Rosemary Horn  
               

Sun. 05/21 Sixth Sunday of Easter 
   Acts 8:5-8, 14-17; 1 PT 3:15-18; Jn 14:15-21 
      8:00 am HR Kathryn & Cynthia McBride 
      9:30 am  SP Roy & Reva Ott  
    11:00 am  HR Mary Schmitmeyer  
    

 May 7, 2017  
 

Joyfully and Responsibly I Give My First Fruits to God. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Rosary Collection 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:                 540 
Adult Envelopes used:                 204 
Parish Pay (Direct Deposit)                 111 
 
Adult Offering:  $     9,461.26 
Loose Offering:  $     1,301.76 
Total Collection:  $   10,763.02 
 
Week Budgeted:  $     9,670.00 
Weekly Collection & Direct Deposit:  $   10,763.02 
Over/Short to date:         1,093.02 
  
YTD Total weekly budgeted:  $ 425,540.00 
YTD Total weekly collection:  $ 394,218.75 
Over/Short to date:  $  (31,321.25) 

St. Patrick Collection 
 

Adult Envelopes Issued:    55 
Adult Envelopes used:    36 
 
Adult Offering:  $     1,515.00 
Loose Offering:  $        232.75 
Total Collection:    $     1,747.75 

Message from the Pastor 
 

Now we get to the real work in our parishes… 
 

We have finished the bulk of the renovation project at Holy  
Rosary and we have St. Patrick’s spruced up quite a bit (with 
the big window restoration project to happen shortly). So, now 
we get going on what is most important – living our Catholic 
lives more fully and getting the word out to all around us that 
we have something very special at our parishes. 
 

We especially want to make an effort at inviting and             
encouraging those we know who have not been to church in a 
while or seldom go. We have a perfect opportunity. Just ask 
them, “Have you seen the new Holy Rosary church recently?” 
or “Have you been to St. Patrick’s church in a while?” Maybe 
we could phrase it like this, “You aren’t going to believe what 
Holy Rosary Church looks like these days, would you like to 
come to Mass with me Saturday night?” 
 

Maybe they haven’t been to church since I’ve been pastor.  
Together we have made a lot of changes to Holy Rosary and to 
St. Patrick’s. And there is an excitement in the air at both    
parishes. Let’s take advantage of this “newness” and invite 
someone to church. Perhaps you’ll have to promise to buy 
them dinner, breakfast or lunch after; but it would be worth it. 
 

I’m realizing that there are so many Catholics right here in     
St. Marys who no longer practice, or practice very little, the faith 
of their baptism. I know there are circumstances, experiences 
and life-situations which may prevent them from going regularly 
to Mass. I also know that many have either fallen asleep in the 
faith life or are running from God.  
 

What peace a life lived in the Catholic Church can give. What a 
sense of security and togetherness it can bring. We have that 
here at our parishes. Now it’s a matter of getting the word out 
and invite and encourage others. So, let’s get to work! 

Holy Rosary VBS 
 

Mark your calendar for the 2017 Holy   
Rosary Vacation Bible School Sunday, 
July 9, through Thursday, July 13, from 
6:00-8:00p.m. on the church grounds.    

Our expedition this year is Maker Fun Factory: Created By 
God. Built for a Purpose. Registration forms are available on 
line, in the back of church or in the  parish office. We are     
collecting large coffee cans.  Please bring them to the parish 
office. 

Holy Rosary Building Fund 
 

A donation of $100 was made to the Holy Rosary Building 
Fund in memory of Lowell J. Roettger.  Thank you for your  
generosity. 

Who are the mothers you have known?   
Say a prayer for them today in gratitude. 



LUCKY TEN 

Winners for May 2017 

$500 
 Michele Mallory 

$100 
 Shirley Bernard 

$100 
Abby & Liam Gutridge 

$75 
 Bill Lininger 

$50 
 Moran Properties 

$50 
Stewart Lengerich 

$50 
Michele Miller  

$25 
Nan Mielke 

$25 
Terri Ernst 

$25 
 Bob Kantner 

May 14, 2017 

FRIENDLY FINANCESFRIENDLY FINANCESFRIENDLY FINANCESFRIENDLY FINANCES    
 

Lucky 10 tickets were mailed to all parishioners this past week.  
Lucky 10 has been the school’s fundraiser to purchase        
windows for the school and the HVAC system for the school.  
Each year the PTO is donating $10,000 from the Lucky 10  
ticket sales and $5,000 from the Night at the Race proceeds.  
The HVAC system was a cost of $164,077 and has a balance 
of $76,077.  The Lucky 10 fundraiser continues to be a success 
each year, so continue to turn in your tickets to the school or 
parish office.  Additional tickets can be purchased in the parish 
office.  Tickets are $20 and gives you 10 chances each month 
to win $1,000.  Winners are drawn the second Tuesday of the 
month. 
    

Jess RammelJess RammelJess RammelJess Rammel    
Business Manager 
419-394-5050 

Deacon Alexander's Ordination Mass Deacon Alexander's Ordination Mass Deacon Alexander's Ordination Mass Deacon Alexander's Ordination Mass     
 

Call the Parish office to reserve your seat on the 55-passenger 
bus to Deacon Alexander Witt’s Ordination Mass at St. Peter in 
Chains in Cincinnati on Saturday, May 20, at 11:00a.m.  Cost is 
$25 to secure your seat. Checks can be made payable to Holy 
Rosary Church. We will depart from Holy Rosary parking lot 
promptly at 8:00a.m. and plan to return by 4:00p.m.  **Bring 
your own lunch in a small carry-on cooler. We do not plan to 
stop for any meals.  
 

He will celebrate his first Mass on Sunday, May 21, at 11:00 
am at Holy Rosary with a reception to follow in the cafeteria. 
Plan to attend this wonderful celebration. 

It’s Not Too Late To Join 
A Biblical Walk through the Mass 

 

As Catholics, the Mass is the center of our Faith. 
We celebrate it every Sunday. We know all the    
responses. We know all the gestures. But do we 
know what it all means? Come explore the biblical 
roots of the words and gestures we experience in 
the Liturgy and explore their profound significance 
in A Biblical Walk Through the Mass. Come to the 
Upper Room on Wednesday evenings from 7pm – 
8:30pm. Study materials are $20.  

2017 Holy Rosary Garage Sale 
 

June 1, 2, & 3 
 

Please continue to save all good, clean and usable items for 
our annual garage sale.   
 

We will start accepting items on:  
 

Friday, May 26th from 8am - 3pm 
Saturday, May 27th from 8am - 2pm 
Monday, May 29th from10am - 2pm 
Tuesday, May 30th from 8am - Noon 

 

No items will be accepted after 12pm on Tuesday, May 30 
 

No Large Appliances will be accepted!   
 

Call Sue Halko (419-394-5475) or Peg Larkin (419-394-5179) 
for more information or  

to volunteer with this event. 
 

Thank you for your support! 
 
 Holy Rosary High School Seniors 

 

The high school graduation Mass will be held on Sunday, 
May 28, at 8:00am. Seniors should meet in the cafeteria 
at 7:40am with their graduation gown. A coffee and donut 
reception will follow in the cafeteria. 

NOVELTY BOOTH 
 

The Novelty Booth is beginning preparations for this year’s  
Festival!  Each year our supporters have raised the bar for our 
booth and we look forward to the exciting creative and unique 
basket themed ideas which will be generated. 
 

We are once again requesting any large items and/or monetary 
donations to be used in our “Big Raffle” as well.  Please       
consider pairing up with a group, family or friends to “lighten the 
load” on all involved. 
 

Thank you for your past donations and we look forward to this 
years creations! 
 

Call Dixie Russell (419-305-7676) or  
Sue Beckett (419-394-7120) with questions or to volunteer. 

 



 

All Day Adoration of Blessed Sacrament 
 at St. Patrick  

 

All day adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
 

3rd Thursday of each month   
 

Next day will be May 18 
 

Exposition after the 8 am Mass 
 

Confessions 6:30 - 7:00 pm 
 

Rosary at 6:45 pm  
  Prayer & Benediction at 7pm 

 

** Sign up for a time slot on the sheet  
in back of church.** 

Ladies of St. Patrick 
 

The year 2017 marks the 100th anniversary of our Lady's          
appearance to the children at Fatima, where she told them to 
pray the rosary daily to bring peace to the world and end war. 
Today this message is more important than ever. 
 

To honor this anniversary, the ladies of St. Patrick will be   
praying the rosary and having fellowship the 4th Monday of 
every month at the rectory at 7:00pm. 
 

Please join us in praying the rosary for world peace and       
fellowship. Refreshments will be provided 

St. Patrick’s Graduation Breakfast 
 

The Graduation Breakfast at St. Patrick's to honor our Seniors 
graduating from high school will be Sunday, May 28th, after the 
9:30 AM Mass.  All parishioners are invited to attend.  We have 
two Seniors in our CCD classes – Quincy Rable and Charles 
Knatz.  If there are other Seniors in our parish graduating that 
would like to be included in our celebration, please contact   
Sally Eaton at 419-394-3024 ASAP. 

33 Days to Morning Glory Consecration to Mary Retreat  
 

The 33 Days to Morning Glory Consecration to Mary retreat will be 
offered starting Sunday, June 4th from 6:30 to 8:00 pm at the St. 
Patrick rectory in Glynnwood.  We will meet six (6)    consecutive 
Sunday evenings with consecration being on   Sunday, July 16th, at 
the 9:30 Mass.  Anyone who would like to make this retreat or to 
attend again as a refresher is       welcome to attend. Call Virgil 
Brown at 419-300-8855 with questions and/or to register. 

SAVE THE DATE 

St. Patrick Pizza Party 

June 25th 

4:30pm  

St. Patrick’s Window Fund Receives Donation 
 

In memory of Francis Brown, $835 was donated to the St. Patrick 
Window Fund.  Thank you for your generosity. 


